Reference: FS640482374
Comment on a planning application
Application Details
Application: 24/1835/FUL
Address: Nelson Primary SchoolNelson RoadTwickenhamTW2 7BU

Proposal: Alterations to existing entrance to school car park to provide vehicular and pedestrian access gates, and
alterations to car parking layout.

Comments Made By

Name: Mrs. NIMAL WILSON

Address: 9 St Vincent Road Twickenham TW2 7HJ
Comments

Type of comment: Object to the proposal

Comment: In the proposed site plan reference 12123(P)003 clearly states St Vincent Road designated/assigned as
school street.

We were not notified about this either by the school or by the council.

Although the initial proposal is for opening the gate the above designation makes it obvious that the next step will be to
make St Vincent road a school street.

This proposal will make it unsafe for both children and the residents.

It will be unsafe for children specially in dark cold months because there are strange people loitering around. The street
whattsapp group had a photo taken of some one putting their washing at the end of the road which | believe was on this
gate.

Also residents have had parcels being stolen by some one who had come from outside.

There have been instances when some one had opened cars and taken things out. CCTV footage was circulated at the
time. Therefore its not very safe for children if the gate is opened.

Its not very safe for residents because even now it is very stressful driving out of the driveway as sometimes children
seem to appear from nowhere. If there are more children on bicycles and skateboards it will make the situation worse.
If an elderly resident walking on the pavement encounters a child on a skate board, suddenly giving way could cause a
trip hazzard.

Personal issues:

Carers come for my very ill husband and time restrictions will make it impossible for them to come because its not the
same carer who comes daily. When they keep changing suddenly its impossible for me to inform the council in time about
the car registration plates.

Privacy is another issue because more children and parents passing along means we will need to keep pulling curtains
more often. Less privacy in our own homes is not acceptable.

There are many elderly residents whose voice will not be heard because in all probability they have not been informed.
Once again | must state that | strongly oppose to opening of these gates.



